ADVANCE \y108

1 May 2007
The Honorable Vic Snyder

U.S. House of Representatives

1330 Longworth Office Building

Washington, DC 20515

Fax: 202-225-5903

Dear Chairman Snyder:
FRA supports, “The Montgomery GI Bill Integration Act” (H.R. 1641) you are sponsoring that transfers Sections 1606 and 1607 from Title 10 to Title 38, except for “kickers” which will stay under the jurisdiction of the Defense Department.
The Montgomery GI Bill (MGIB) aids in the recruitment and retention of high-quality individuals for service in the active and Reserve forces; assists in the readjustment of service men and women to civilian life after they complete military service; extends the benefits of higher education (and training) to service men and women who may not be able to afford higher education; and enhances the Nation by providing a better educated and productive workforce. Unfortunately, not all of MGIB objectives are being achieved, particularly for mobilized members of the National Guard and Reserve forces.

FRA also supports open enrollment for those who did not enroll in VEAP or MGIB – an issue important to thousands of career senior enlisted personnel. In addition FRA believes MGIB benefits must keep pace with the cost of an average four year college education and that benchmarks should be established to achieve this, and service members should be allowed the option to enroll in MGIB upon re-enlisting.

FRA believes that the integration of active and Reserve force MGIB programs under Title 38 will improve administration for the MGIB. This legislation is a first step toward a “total force MGIB” and your leadership on this issue is appreciated.

Sincerely,


JOSEPH L. BARNES

National Executive Secretary
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